
  
 
 
 

April 3, 2015 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC DELIVERY TO FERGAS@HQ.DOE.GOV 

Mr. John A. Anderson 
Office of Fossil Energy 
U.S. Department of Energy 
Docket Room 3F-056, FE-50 
Forrestal Building 
1000 Independence Avenue, S.W. 
Washington, DC 20585 
 
RE:  SeaOne Pascagoula, LLC 

Docket No. 14-83-CGL 
DOE/FE Order No. 3555 
Change of Proposed Site of SeaOne’s CLG Production and Shipping Facility 
 

Dear Mr. Anderson: 

 On June 3, 2014, SeaOne Pascagoula, LLC (“SeaOne”) submitted an application in 
Docket No. 14-83-CGL seeking authority for long-term, multi-contract authorization to export 
domestically produced Compressed Gas Liquid (CGL) to any country with which the United 
States currently has, or in the future will have, a free trade agreement.  On December 2, 2014, 
DOE/FE issued Order No. 3555 granting SeaOne authorization to export CGL to any FTA 
country located in or adjoining the Caribbean Basin and the Gulf of Mexico, provided that the 
destination nation has the capacity to import the natural gas contained in or mixed with CGL via 
ocean going vessels. 

Based on discussions with and recommendations from the Governor of Mississippi and 
his staff, SeaOne has decided to move the proposed site for its initial CGL production and 
shipping facility from the Port of Pascagoula to the Port of Gulfport.  The Port of Gulfport is 
governed and managed by the State of Mississippi, and is not within the city limits of the City of 
Gulfport, simplifying the regulatory process.  The Gulfport site is also an existing site that will 
not require greenfield development; is not near any residential areas; and does not present any 
restrictions on the size of vessels or transit operations for current and expanded markets, thus 
facilitating potential future expansion. The source and point receipt of feedstock for CGL 
production  remains unchanged from that described in SeaOne’s July 18, 2014 filing (feedstock 
will be delivered, via a new offtake pipeline located upstream from BP’s existing Pascagoula 
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Gas Processing Plant in Jackson County Mississippi, to SeaOne’s dedicated and single purpose 
private plant pipeline). 

To reflect the change to the Gulfport site SeaOne has filed articles of amendment with the 
Secretary of State, State of Mississippi, to change the limited liability company’s name to 
SeaOne Gulfport, LLC.  There has been no change in the ownership or corporate structure of the 
limited liability company, nor does this name change result in a change of control.  Nor have the 
goals and objectives of the project changed from those described in SeaOne’s June 3, 2014 
application. 

Accordingly, pursuant to 10 C.F.R. § 590.204, SeaOne respectfully requests that DOE/FE 
amend Order No. 3555 to reflect the change in the location of the proposed point of shipment (to 
the Port of Gulfport, Mississippi) and the corresponding name change (to SeaOne Gulfport, 
LLC). 

Attached hereto is a copy of the Mississippi-issued certificate verifying the name change. 

Please contact the undersigned if you have any questions regarding this filing.  

 

      Respectfully submitted, 

                                                

       Gordon Arbuckle 
       Squire Patton Boggs LLP 
       2550 M Street Northwest  

Washington, D.C. 20037 
(202) 457-6090 
gordon.arbuckle@squirepb.com 
Counsel for SeaOne 




